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Our Christian values: Compassion, forgiveness, trust, respect, courage and  perseverance 

Head’s blog… 

Have we only been back a week?!  We’ve got straight back into things with a bang here but first, a 
comment on Sports Day.  We had a great time and the children thoroughly enjoyed competing against 
each other in all manner of events.  It was great to see so many of you there! 

Year 1 children have been tackling their Phonics Screening this week.  They have done so with  
confidence and are doing really well!  Thank you to parents for supporting their children by reading 
regularly at home as this helps enormously! 

Although we still have a few weeks left of this academic year, some thoughts are already turning to 
next year and next classes!  These are currently being finalised and as usual, we will hold our ’move up’ 
day in early July.  Confirmation of your child’s new class and teacher will be sent out with the end of 
year report nearer the end of term.  More information about next year’s classes is detailed below.   

Have a great weekend!          Mrs Carmichael 

The Year 3 children had a wonderful time at the Minack Theatre on 
Thursday.  We had our lunch on Porthcurno beach and played games 
before going to see Dr Dolittle.  We were treated to lots of singing 
and animals in the show and with the sun shinning and the beautiful 
sea in the background everyone enjoyed themselves.  Not to mention 
the ice lollies in the interval. 



 

RECYCLING 

We have new mixed recycling bins, there is 
one in each of our playgrounds, please ensure 
that these are used for items that can be  
recycled in the morning and after school. 



2018 Summer Term Diary Dates: 

Yr 6 Residential to Barton Hall—18th—22nd June 

New Reception starters open morning—19th June 

Parent Forum—21st July, 2pm 

Yr 4 Residential to Porthpean—25th—27th June 

Penrice/Poltair Yr 6 Transition days—2nd & 3rd July 

Last Toddler group—4th July @ 1.45pm Teddy bears picnic 

Lambs trip to Heligan—9th July 

Doves trip to Heligan—12th July  

Fishes trip to Heligan—17th July 

Leavers’ Communion—16th July 

BBeebies Graduation—17th July @ 10am 

Rainbows Graduation—17th July @ 2pm 

Yr 2 Graduation—18th July @2pm 

Yr 6 Leavers’ show—23rd July @ 2pm 

 ATTENDANCE 
Classes % No of lates 

Little Doves 95.2% 0 

Little Fish 91.6% 1 

Little Lambs 92.96% 10 

Peacocks 95.94% 2 

Phoenix 96.55% 0 

Pelicans 93.73% 2 

Angels 98.72% 1 

Faith 97.04% 0 

Hope 97.22% 2 

Weekly Total 95.39% 18 

We’re happy to report our continued attempts at raising 

the importance of positive attendance with pupils and 

have put the following in place: 

For the class achieving the highest attendance each week, 

a Friday ‘Popcorn Pass’ will be granted.  This involves an 

hours treat of a film and popcorn to munch on!  Here are 

the winners from this week…… Angels! 

For the individual children achieving 100% attendance 

throughout the week, their names will be put into a draw.  

Two names will be drawn and a small prize will be given 

to the winners.   

Our current whole school attendance for this academic 

year stands at 96.18% , a percentage that is above the 

government expectations.  Thank you for all your support 

in ensuring the positive attendance of your child and 

keeping school informed of any illness or absence. 






